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Up	and	Coming	Events	
	

January	11th		–January	15th			
	
Tuesday,	January	12th	@	5:30	pm	
There	will	be	a	second	School	Site	Council	meeting	held	for	the	month	of	January	to	work	to	finalize	our	school	
budget	for	the	2021-2022	year.	
 
Here is the link to the budget overview and a padlet where you can voice your questions or concerns prior to the 
meeting. https://padlet.com/kloughran/6qzkgp5sg9goaaot  
 
A  zoom link for the meeting will be sent out to everyone on Monday, January 11th, to all of our community. 
We are looking forward to seeing you al there and thank you for your input. 

	

 

Happy New Year Hale!  

Happy New Year! I hope you all had a wonderful holiday with your immediate familes and that you are all safe, healthy and 
well. The 2020 year has truly been one that none of us will soon forget! It is however, my abundant hope that you, as I are 
looking forward to the change that the 2021 year will bring.   
 
Our community was once again able to come together to share love and support to provide Winter Hugs (Gift Cards) to 20 
of our families.  We want to thank and acknowledge the following people for their generous donations: Jisca Phillipe (Hale 
parent) , Jani Lopes (Hale parent & Owner of Bunnies and Bears Clothing Co.) and, George Raynor (Roxbury Action 
Program).  
 
As many of you may have heard, the biggest change for our school this year, will be my departure from the Hale in the 
month of February.  After much soul searching and contemplation, I have decided to retire from the Boston Public Schools. 
Although this has been a difficult decision for me, it has been one that I know will be in the best interest of myself and my 
family. 
 
It is my ferverant hope that I have left an ever increasing legacy for our school in the mission and vision I have worked so 
hard to achieve.  I appreciate all of those who have joined my love train for the students of the Hale.  This train ride I must 
say, “has been the joy of my life and one that I have known I was destined to take.” 
 
The Hale will always hold a very special place in my heart and although I will not be leading it I promise that I will continue 
fighting for it and each and every one of you as a community member and former employee of the Boston Public Schiool 
District. 

 
With all of my love, 
Romaine Mills-Teque, Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs.Teque/ Mrs. Loughran- 

Please	Visit	Our	Website	and	Facebook	Page	


